
Calendar 
Wed 2nd Dec P&C Meeting 2.00pm 
Tues 8th Dec Music Recital 9.15am 
Wed 9th Dec Presentation Night 6.30pm 
Tues 15th Dec Year 6 Day Out 
Wed 16th Dec Party Day 
 Last Day of Term 
 
Canteen Roster 
 
This Week Ruth Jess 
Next Week Jo Karen 
 
 
* Very Important Information* 
As is our traditional practice, at the end of the 
evening on Presentation Night, we will also be 
having a visit from a jolly old man in a red suit.  
Parents are asked to supply a gift ($15.00 value 
maximum), for their own children (including pre-
schoolers), to be placed under the Christmas tree 
for our special visitor to hand out to each child.  
These can be secreted with Mrs Mahony or a 
teacher before the night.   
 
Christmas Hamper 
P & C has once again 
provided a collection basket 
for contributions to our 
“Christmas Hamper” which is 
generally presented to the 
Salvation Army each year.  
The basket will be placed in 
the entry foyer of the Admin area where it will be 
convenient to receive your most welcome 
donation. 

 
P&C Meeting - Reminder 
Our next P&C Meeting will be held at 2.00 on 
Wednesday, 2nd December. Please put this date 
into your diaries as we really need as much 
support with this meeting as possible. 
 
PBL- Positive Behaviour Learning-reminder 
On our school website I have added some 
information about our PBL program. The 
information comes under the “Curriculum and 
Activities” section at the top of the school web 
page, and within that there is a special section 
for “Positive Behaviour Learning-PBL”. The 
program is explained in this section with an 
outline of the lessons we are targeting this term. 
Each lesson taught to the children will also be 
attached to this section. We ask that you have a 
look at this PBL section and familiarise yourself 
with the values we are targeting at our school 
within this program. 
This week’s lesson was “I accept that everyone 
learns differently” During this lesson we learned 
about the 3 different learning styles—Visual, 
Auditory and Kinaesthetic. These are only 3 broad 
categories. Some students take longer to learn, 
some students need a quiet environment to learn 
whereas some learn through talking and 
discussions. We need to make sure we are 
respectful of others and their learning style. We 
need to ensure that our behaviour enhances 
everyone’s opportunity to learn. 
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Point Wolstoncroft Camp 
4/5/6 enjoyed 4 days at Point Wolstoncroft last 
week, enjoying many activities such as- sailing, 
high ropes, kayaking, archery, giant swing, 
swimming and rock wall climbing.  
We also enjoyed two nights of games with the 
last night a giant Trivia Night—which one of our 
teams won! The children represented our school 
beautifully, further enhancing the reputation of 
Iona. I sincerely thank all the parents who 
attended this camp with me—Mr Gale, Mrs 
Lidbury, Mrs Proctor, Mrs Murphy, Mrs Hicks, 
Mrs Irwin, Mrs Latham and Mrs Bayley (who was 
very busy “doctoring”, especially Avalon’s 130 
Year 6 children). The following photos should give 
some insight into the venue and the week we 
had. 
 

 
 High Ropes   Trivia Night!! 
 

 
Kayaking 

 
 

 
Games Night 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Archery 

 

 
Giant Swing 
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Getting wet after Giant Swing 

 

 
Rock wall Climbing 

 

 
All together after climbing 

 
Pool Games-Rafting 

 

 
Sailing 

 
Leader’s Elections 
Our Year 5 students will be presenting their 
leadership speeches next Monday with our 
elections carried out on the same day. We wish 
them good luck as they present themselves to the 
rest of the school. As I have stated many times to 
all students, these speeches only reaffirm what 
they already know of our Year 5 students—we 
are voting for leaders who already have these 
skills and values. 
 
School Swimming 
Our School swimming Program resumes again 
tomorrow—please ensure your child has their 
swimming gear tomorrow. 
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CHRISTMAS CAROLS 
 

7pm Saturday 5th December 
Largs School of Arts 

 
Featuring:  
 Free Entry 
 Choir 
 Orchestra 
 Community Singing 
 Visit from Santa 
 Supper Available 

 

 

 

 
 

  

27 November 2015                                                4                                                          
 



 

 

27 November 2015                                                5                                                          
 


